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Police appeal on vehicle owners to report damages  

 
The Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) is appealing to vehicle owners to come 
forward and report damages to their vehicles. 

Police made this call in light of reports circulating on social media of vehicles being 
targeted in relation to abduction reports in Honiara. 
   
RSIPF Commissioner, Mostyn Mangau, said the RSIPF is aware of the current situation 
and is working on it, as a matter of importance, to identify any culprit and dealt with. 
 
Commissioner Mangau said the public must respect drivers and the laws by allowing 
drivers to travel freely while leaving the matter to the Police to handle it. 
  
“Allowing opportunists to take advantage of the current situation is dangerous. It will bring 
lawlessness in our communities,” Commissioner Mangau said. 
 
He urged the public to help the police by reporting any suspicious activities to them so 
they can investigate them. 
  
Commissioner Mangau said it is an offence to damage other people’s properties without 
allegations being cleared by the courts. 
  
He said police understand people’s frustration over unregistered vehicles but there are 
rightful authorities responsible and these authorities too may have their own challenges. 
  
The police chief said this is something the RSIPF is working with authorities to address 
this issue. 
 

//End// 

 

 



 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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